ED DIEHL STATE REPRESENTATIVE

DISTRICT 17 MARION/LINN



February 27, 2025

Timothy G. Sekerak Chief Clerk of the House State Capitol Building Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 2347A

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,

I write to explain my "No" vote on HB 2347A.

I voted "No" on this bill today because it limits local control in planning and development, giving more control to the State.

I am supportive of the section of this bill that provides technical assistance to Tribes to incentivize the production of needed housing.

Sincerely,

Ed Diehl

Representative

House District 17